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MEMORANDUM
To: Donna E. Shalala, President

-
Wl —
From: Richard L, Williamson W .

Chair, Faculty Senate
Date: March 25, 2010

Subject: Faculty Senate Legislation #2009-20(B) — Name Change of the University of Miami
Miller School of Medicine Department of Medical Library and Biomedical
Communications to University of Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of
Health Informatics
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At its March 24, 2010 meeting, the Faculty Senate approved the proposal to change the name of

the University of Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of Medical Library and

Biomedical Communications to University of Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of

Health Informatics.

The proposal is enclosed for your reference.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.
RWi/rh

Enclosure

ce: Thomas LeBlanc, Executive Vice President and Provost

Norman Altman, Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council
Mary Moore, Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communication

Ri\Legislation\2009-2610\2009-20-Med-Library-Name-Change. Doc




CAPSULE: Faculty Senate Legislation #2009-20(B) — Name Change of the University of
Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of Medical Library and Biomedical
Communications to University of Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of
Health Informatics

PRESIDENT’S RESPONSE

“PAGUA "
APPROVED: | ] ) DATE: T4 (0

(P‘résident’ s Signature)

OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT: T)%-( al GotdschmipT

EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION: IMMEDIATELY
(if other than June 1 next following)

NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:

REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):
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URIVERSITY OF MIAIMI HEALTH SYSTEM UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

February 18, 2010

Professor Richard L. Williamson
Chair, Faculty Senate

Faculty Senate Office

Ashe Administration Bldg, #325
1252 Memorial Dr

Coral Gables, FL 33146

Dear Professor Willlamson,

I write to request the Faculty Senate support changing the name of the University of Miami
Miller School of Medicine Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications to the
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine Department of Health informatics.

The proposed name change would affect only the name of the academic department.. It would
not change the name of the Library building, which honors the donor {Louis Calder Memorial
Library), nor would it alter the mission or structure of the department.

This proposal has the full support of all library faculty, was unanimously approved by the
Medical School Councit on January 26, 2009, and has been approved by the Dean of the Miller
School of Medicine. Additionally, many others on the Gables and Medical Campuses are in
favor of this change as indicated in the letters of support.

| would appreciate your consideration of this request, Please feel free to contact me shouid you
have any questions or need additional information.

Best regj}iz
/ A s ROV

Norman Altman, V.M.D., CACVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council

Enclosures.

Introductory Letter from Dr. Moore, Professor & Chair, Departiment of Medical Library and
Biomedical Communications

Proposal

Letter of Support, Pascal J. Goldschmidt, M.D., Senior Vice President for Medical Affairs
and Dean

Letter of Support, Medical Library Committee

Letter of Support, Medical Library Faculty

Letter of Support, Richard J. Bookman, Ph.D., Vice Provost for Research

~ Department of Pathology
P.O. Box 016960 (R-5) | Miami, FL 33101
Location; 1611 NW 12th Avenue, East Tower, Room 2044 | Miami, FL. 33138
Phone: (305) 585-6303 | Fax: (305) 326-9563
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UNIVERSITY OF MIARMI HEALTH SYSTEM UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

February 20, 2010

Norman H. Altman, D.V.M,, DACVP
Speaker, Medical Scthool Faculty Council
Professor and Director

Diviston of Comparative Pathology
7101 A RMSB-ROS R46

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Dr. Altman,

Thank you so much for talking with me about the proposal to change our department name from the
Department of Medical Library and Blomedical Communicatlons to the Department of Health
Informatics.

As described In the attached documentation, this change Is necessary as we look to our future of
providing resources, methods and education to advance informed healthcare decisions. The name
change will help foster collaboration across the campuses, and make UM more competitive as we seek
health informatlcs funding for education and research.

As indicated by the attachments, the proposal was unanimously supported by the faculty of the
department, the Medical Library Committee and the School of Medicine Faculty Council, as well as being
supported by the Dean. |am happy to include several letters of support from various colleges,
departments, centers, and Individuals who are affected and who can contribute to the renamed
department’s goal of collaboration.

Thank you again for your advice on the process for requesting this name change. | would be very
grateful if you would take this proposal forward to the Faculty Senate for its consideration.

Sincerely yours,

WVZ&@@/

Mary Moore, PhD
Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communlcation
Executive Director, Louis Calder Memorial Library

Administration
Louis Calder Memorial Library
P.O. Box 016950 (R-550) | Miami, FL 33101
Location: 1601 NW 10th Avenue | Miami, FL 33136
Phone: (305) 243-6441 | Fax: (305) 325-8853
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Proposal for Departmental Name Change
February 18, 2010

Background: The Department of Medical Library was founded at the time of the inception of
the University of Miami Schooli of Medicine in 1952 and the chief iibrarian was named Professor
of Medical Bibliography. Almost thirly years later the Depariment of Medical Library was
merged with the Department of Biomedical Communications to become the Department of
Library and Biomedical Communications Services,' the name it bears today, and the chief
librarian was named Chalr. Faculty members in the Department have requested a name change
to the Department of Health Informatics to reflect thelr present academic discipline.

The proposed change would affect only the name of the academic department. It would not
change the name of the Library building, which honors the donor (Louis Calder Memorial
Library) and will continue to provide medical library resources and services.

The first department of medical informatics in the United States is believed to have been
founded at the University of Utah in 1964.% Other depariments followed suit, and twenty years
ago Greenes and Shortliffe published a highly cited article in the influential Journal of the
American Medical Association. ® The tifle ali but summarizes the article: "Medical informatics: An
Emerging Academic Discipline and [nstitutional Priority." The authors made a convincing case
in encouraging academic institutions to establish academic departments of medical informatics.
Today, the American Medical informatics Association fists over 104 teaching programs in health
informatics.*

Definifion of terms: Greenes and Shortliffe defined medical informatics as;

__the fisld that concerns itself with the cognitive, information processing,
and communication tasks of medical practice, education, and research,
Including the information science and the technology to suppoit these
tasks. An intrinsically interdisciplinary field, medical informatics has a
highly applied focus, but aiso addresses a number of fundamental research
problems as well as planning and policy issues ... 8

Stead wrote:

Medical Informatics is a growing discipline, a multidiscipiinary field ... By
medical, we do not mean M.D,, but all parts of the health-care arena:
allied health; biological sciences; health-care facilities; health-services
research: medical specialties; and nursing.®

!y emkau heads department. Newsletter from the Dean’s Office, School of Medicing, University of Miami. 1580
May.

2 patton GA, Gardner RM. Medical infermatics education: the University of Utah experience. ] Am Med Inform
Assoc. 1999 Nov-Dec; 6(6):457-465.

¥ Greenes RA, Shortliffe EH. Medical Informatics: an emerging academic discipline and Institutional priority. JAMA.
1990 Feb 23;263(8)114-120,

4 American Medical informatics Association. Informatlcs Academic & Training Programs [internet]. Bethesda, MD:
The Association [clted 8 Jan 2010). <https:/fwww.amia.org/Informatics-academic-training-programs>

5 Stead, WW. What s medical informaties? MD Comput, 1987;4{1):14-15.

?roposai for Department Name Change - Health Informaties Page 1
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One year later, Ball, Douglas and Lunin wrote * ... health informatics is being used to describe
the field not specific to medicine, but supportive of the full spectrum of health sciences.® More
recently, Young (2000} identifled that healthcare informatics combines information science,
computer sclence, cognitive science and health sciences, with the goal of informing healthcare
providers, expanding knowledge and delivering efficient, well-managed healthcare.”

Although there has been some confusion about terms in the past, the uncertainty was largely
resolved twenty years ago. Common usage has evolved to a preference for the term health
informatics, which refers to the study of the nature and management of health sciences
information.®

Rationale: Currently the Department of Library and Biomedical Communications is the only
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine department that Is named for a place (library),
rather than an academic discipline.

The Department’s academic discipline is health informatics, which deals with the resources,
devices and methods required to optimize the acquisition, storage, retrieval and use of
information and knowledge in health and medicine. The many healih informatics
accomplishments, resources, teaching programs and research initiatives of Library faculty are
not propetly recognized by the existing department name. Additionally, the health informatics
initiatives of faculty throughout the School of Medicine and UM are not supported by a
department of health informatics and so may be less recoghized by agencies such as NIH, for
which health informatics is vital and an increasing funding opportunity.

It iz appropriate to initiate the Department of Health informatics in what has been the
Department of Medical Library. Medical libratians have worked for decades to advance health
informatics. The IAIMS (Integrated Academic Information Management Systems) report was
jointly issued by Nina Matheson and John A.D. Cooper, respectively heads of the Medical
Library Association and the Association of American Medical Colleges in 1982.° This report
envisioned a future where every health database that could be connected, would be. Today the
work that has been accomplished to connact electronic health records with gvidence-based
databases, slectronic images, billing systems and more has come about because of the vision
described in the IAIMS report. Most recently (2008) a librarian recelved the highest award of the
American Medical Informatics Association.® Her work with metathesauri paved the way for the
integration of electronic health records with schelarly research results. When we look to the
heaith sciences libraries at Vanderbilt, Johns Hopkins, the University of New Mexico, State
University of New York at Buffalo, the University of Oregon, Indiana, and many others, we see
prime examples of librarian leadership in heaith informatics.

® Ball M4, Douglas JV, Lunin LF. Informatics and education in the health professions. J Am Soc inf Scl. 1988
Sep;39(5):344-7.

" oung KM. Informatics for healthcare professionals. Philadelphla: Davis; 2000. 282 p.

& shortliffe EH, Perreault LE. Medical Informatics; comptter applications In health care and blomedicine. 3d ed.
New York: Springer; 2001, 854 p.

? Matheson N, Cooper JAD, Academic information in the academic health sciences center: roles for the library In
information management, J Med Ed. 1982 Oct;57(10, pt 2):1-93.

10 ACMI Glves Top Honor to NLM Deputy Director Betsy Humphreys {Internet]. Bethesda (MD): National Library of
Medicine; 2009 Dec 8. Available from: http://www.nlm.nih.gav/news/acmi_award_humphreys.html/.

Proposal for Department Name Change - Health [nformatics Page 2
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Ball, Douglas and Lunin wrote that the National Library of Medicine was a leader in encouraging
and promoting informatics and informatics was identified as one of the Library's domains for
long range planning. Almost half of the supplementary funding requested by the NLM in 1980
was to support informatics.® Informatics remains an important priority for the National Library of
Medicine today, and academic health sciences libraries and thelr parent institutions nationwide
have been influenced by the leadership of the NLM in health informatics. The National Library of
Medicine is the primary funder of training, education and research in health informatics,

Although the activities of health informatics might take place in any of several areas af the
University of Miami, it is most appropriate that such a department be established in the Medical
Library. Our academic department supports equally the education, patient care, research and
community programs and activities of all School of Medicine departments. The Library’s
Colfaboratory {dedicated space with state of the art information technology and knowledge
management support for group problem solving and dedision making) is both space and also a
symbol of the Library’s dedication to fostering interdisciplinary inquiry. Alternatives would place
Health Informatics within one department or another. The Library is the best cholce to assure
equitable representation and coliaboration.

Library faculty members belleve that having a name thatis reflective of our academic discipline
will help:

Cement our role as educators, researchers and contributors to health informatics
Strengthen our ability to teach relevant, contemporary classes that appaal to students
Strengthen NIH proposals and our role in them

Provide an academic home for appropriate faculty who may not fit easily into either
clinical or basic sciences

Facilitate recruitment of needed informaticians to support clinical care and research

» Motivate greater integration of librarians into health sciences education, research, and
patient care

« Foster collaboration, with the potential to bring fogether faculty whose work reporting
structure might be elsewhere

* & = 9

Actions:

« January 9, 2009: Inquiry made regarding process for departmental name changes
» February - May 2009: Medical Library faculty discussed possible names
» September 8, 2009: Medical Library faculty officially raquested a change to its academic
department name and arrived at two preferred options:
1. The Department of Health Informatics
2. The Department of Health Information Sciences
¢ September 24, 2009: The Library Chair and faculty presented alternative names to the
Library Committee. The Library Committee discussed pros and cons and the conclusion
was that the Committee supported either new name.
« October 13, 2009; Library faculty again met and identified the preference for the first
choice, the Department of Health Informatics, A summary of the discussion follows:
Health informatics deals with the resources, devices, and methods required to
optimize the acquisition, storage, retrieval, and use of information and knowledge in
health and medicine. This choice was selected because it is more reflective of NIH
initiatives, is used by forward-looking libraries, and is more futtire otiented, it alfows
the School of Medicine to develop a transdisciplinary teaching and research program
that can advance our goals and help make us more competitive. Additionafly, Health

Proposal for Department Name Change ~ Health Informatics Page 3




sgane Change for the Department of Medical Libraxy"
3-24-10 FS agenda
Page 6 of 37

Informatics was found preferable to Heafth Information Science because information
sciences are concerned with gathering, manipulating, storing, retrieving, and
classifying recorded information and do not include knowledge capture, which Is what
the Library Division of Biomedical Communications currently performs. Further, the
committee felt the term “health information sciences” might be confused with “medical
information technology (MIT).

¢ October 13, 2008: The Chair met with the Dean and presented results of the
deliberations. The Dean indicated preference for the name, “The Department of Health
Informatics.”

o October 29, 2009: The proposal was summarized in an email to the Dean, with a request
to present the proposal to the Medical School Council.

« December 3, 2009: At the Library update of the Dean’s Operational Leadership Group
meeting, the Medical Library Chair reported that the library was seeking a name for our
academic department that was more reflective of our academic discipline.

o January 12, 2009; Proposal was first presented to the Medical School Councll.

« January 26, 2009: Proposal was unanimously approved by the Medica! School Council.

Business costs for change: There should be no substantial costs associated with this name
change, as the name of the Library will remain the same and other changes can be made
electronically. No signs are needed. Business cards or stationary would be changed when new
supplies are needed. A Web page would he established using currently available resources
with no additicnal charges. A request to change the name on the Miller School of Medicine Web
page would be made. No new positions are requested at this time. No funding for joint
appointments ig anticipated at this time. No renovations are required.

Letters of support: Letters of support are presented from the Speaker of the Facuity Council,
the faculty of the Department of Library and Biomedical Communications, the Dean of the Milier
School of Medicine, the Vice-Provost for Research, the members of the Medical Library
Committee of the Faculty Council, the Chair of the Medical Faculty Council, and key individuals
who are supportive of this change.

Proposal for Department Name Change - Health Informatics Page 4
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Addendum
March 12, 2010

At the March 10, 2010 meeting of the Faculty Senate General Welfare Commiltee, a senator
asked how medical librarians felt about this proposal, since they would need to take on new
roles in teaching and research,

Response: This would not be a change, as most medical librarians already teach and conduct
research. Because the role of medical librarians in teaching and research may not be obvious
to all, some examples follow.

Teaching: Most UM Miller School of Medicine medical librarians have taught as part of medical
curriculum, in training courses, continuing education and tutorlals. Each of the three librarians
who teach sections in the Resident Scholarly Activity Program has received The Resident
Choice Award for teaching. Librarians have taught in the areas of evidence-based medicine;
resources for clinical decision making, management information systems; computer applications
in medicine; knowledge management; competitive Intelligence; text mining and cluster analysis;
measuring scholarly impact; telemedicine; and artificial intelligence among other tapics.

Research and Evaluation: UM Miller Schoo! librarians have conducted research on diffusion of
innovation in the adaption of medical information technologies; analysis of outcomes from
creating a natural language bot (Native Minds); analysis of a customer service database
(Siebel) for new product and program suggestions for the NIH/National Library of Medicine
(NLM); applying PubMed’s related concepts algorithm to mine other full text databases (The
conversation with the GWG regarded whether this type of algorithm could be applied to EPIG
slectronic health records, which will be administered by the UMMG Executive Office, to find
patients with similar constellations of rare symptoms. This is conceivable but not yet
attempted.); qualitative analysis of falled medical searches in MediinePlus; cost benefit studies
across multiple telemedicine programs; and many other topics. Extramural funding to support
library research efforts has been obtained from the NIH/NLM, DHHS, Southwestern Bell, AT&T
and others. :

Proposal for Department Name Change — Health informatles Page 5
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SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Pascal J. Goldschmide, M,D,, BACC
Senior Vice President for Medical Affirs and Dean
Chief Execuitive Officer

University of Minmi Health Systens

February 11, 2010

Norman H. Altman, D.V.M., DACVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Councll
Professor and Director

Division of Comparative Pathology

Dear Dr, Altman:

| am writing in support of the request for a departmental name change from the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Communications o the Department of Health Informatics. As indicated at the
racent Faculty Councif held on January 26, 2010, [ am in support of this request. At that meeting the
great support of the Faculty Council was indicated by the unanimous positive vote.

The name change will benefit the University In many ways. 1t will foster teaching and research programs
that are contemporary, attractive to students and needed for modern healthcare. 1t will help us to be
more competitive, as more and more funding has become available through the NIH for health
informatics teaching and research programs. In additlon, it will provide an “academic home” for those
working in the fleld of health Informatics.

The vislon for the department is that it will expand beyond library faculty to pave the way for broader

collaboration of those working in health Informatics. | understand that several of these individuals have
come together at a recent planning meeting, where they talked about actions to help achieve the vislon
for the new Department of Health informatics. Their letter of support is also presented In this package.

| would appreciate your consideration of this propbsai. Please contact me should you have any
quiestions or need additional information.

Best regards,
ik JLJF S A5 P

Pascal ). Goldschmidt, M.D.
Senior Vice President for Medical Affairs and Dean
Chief Executive Officer, University of Miami Health System

LEONARD M, MILLER SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
Post Office Box 016099 (R-699) » Miami, Florida 33101
Lecation: 1600 N, i0th Avenue, RMSB 1140 = Miami, Florida 33136
305-243-6545 « Fax: 305-243-4888
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February 11, 2010

pear Dr, Altman,

We serve on the Medical Library Committee as designated by the Faculty Counci! of the University of
Miami Miller School of Mediclne. At the September 24, 2009 meeting of the Medical Library
Committee, we were asked o consider a name change for the Department of Medical Library and
Biomedical Communications, We voted unanimously to endorse a name change for Department,
including a change to the name “Department of Health Informatics.” We are therefore supportive of
the recent action by the Medical School Faculty counclt and indicate our support for the name change to
the Department of Health Informatics with our signatures below:

MEDICAL LIBRARY COMMITTEE

e AL

Dr. Atwar Krishan Dr. Kenneth Mueller
Chalr Co-Chair

)/

C (LR tAW E.'\&Ao{‘

(Zgar Nevs)

(LJ“UT’ PANG, ) . ' tjone\\ ?&J\GQ

@5 TN

%‘
/ ;("/QJ/A (Qt\p..\.. Schuﬁm«u\

Library Committee
Louiis Calder Memorial Library
P.O. Box 016950 (R-950) | Miami, FL 33101
Location: 1601 NW 10th Avenue | Miaml, FL 33136
Phone: {305) 243-6444 | Fax: (305) 325-8853
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February 12, 2010

Norman Altman, V.M.D,, CACVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council
Professor and Director

Division of Comparative Pathology

Dear Dr. Aliman:

UNIVERSTTY OF MIANI HEALTH SYSTEM

DNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

We are writing to indicate our support for the name change of our academic department
from the Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications. We have been
discussing the need for a name change for some time. We feel this is extremely necessary
because the current name (1) does not reflect our academic discipline; (2) may lead to
misperceptions that undervalue our contributions in medical teaching and research; (3)
seems grammatically awkward; and {4} is now inaccurate because the department
includes multiple libraries, new Information centers and new services that are not reftected

by either “library” or “blomedical communications.”

The proposed name, Department of Health Informatics, is much more forward thinking and
uses terminology famillar to those working in our discipline. The National Library of
Medicine has long provided support for teaching programs in health informatics, although
none of these awards have come to Florida medical schools, perhaps because Florida

medical schools have had no such departments.

It is fitting and appropriate that librarians seek this change. We have long heen leaders in
health Informatics, dating from the joint release in 1983 of the IAIMS {Integrated Academic
Information Management System) Report, jointly issued by the Medical Library Association
and the Association of Ametican Medical Colleges. [tis slgnificant that the highest award
of the Amerlcan Medical Informatics Association was bestowed this year on a masters-
degreed librarian, notably for her work in disseminating health sclences vocabularles and

metadata.

Adrinistration
Louis Calder Memorial Library
P.0. Box 016850 (R-950) | Miam, fL 33101
Location; 1601 NWY 10th Avenue | Miami, FL 33136
Phone: (305) 243-6441 | Fax: (305) 325-8853
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We are excited about the potential of this departmental name change to help focus and
promote unlversity collaborative efforts in health informatics, We look forward to
welcoming other university faculty working in health informatics into the department, and
we look forward to strengthening our contributions to health informatics teaching and
research,

All faculty members In the Department indicate their support of this proposal with thelr
signatures below:

Suzetta Burrows, Assoclate Professor @f“{]‘z’@/ > (;W

e

25
Tanya Feddern-Bekcan, Librarian Assistant Professor ( J:ﬁz«' / / / / ’.»/

- 4
Yanira Garcia-Barcena, Librarfan Assistant Professor U&%am*%d[qu 4(/ (;W"‘-A(‘—:_

-

David Goolabsingh, Adjunct Assistant Professga» VQ ‘g c"‘"‘“‘e ‘

Mary Moore, PhD, Librarian Professor WMW
» /
Gediminas Paulaitls, Librarian Assistant Professor &-— m 7Z/»—S

2
Erica Powell, Adjunct Assistant Professorﬂ& Lt b 7 /ZW /// _

Vedana Valdhyanathan, Librarian Assistant Professor / / iy ‘-//’\/\ﬂ2 N>

Vol

Carmen Bou-Crick, Librarian Asslstant Professor ot /z et ~ &";/L

Emily Vardell, Librarian Assistant Professor
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UNIVERSITY OF

Office of Research

February 19, 2010

Mary Moove, PhD

Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
Louis Calder Memorial Library

University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

PO Box 016950 (R-950)

Miami Fl 33101

Dear Dr. Moore,

It is with pleasure that [ lend my full support to the establishment of the Department of
Health Informatics, and the proposed name change from the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Informatics.

One of the many goals of the Office of Research is promoting the development and
implementation of instructional resources and programs. This initiative would
complement many of these programs, facilitate interdisciplinary collaboration, and support
our goals, such as a certificate program in health informatics. Additionally, this initiative
will facilitate increased opportunities for ohtaining extramural funds to support
informatics research and training.

The development of a Department of Health Informatics will further strengthen existing
partnerships within the University of Miami and provide new opportunities for
increased collaboration on health informatics much needed in the areas of medical
education and research. '

[ am enthusiastic about the opportunities that a Health informatics Department would
provide for the University of Miami and congratulate you for initiating the necessary steps
to accomplish this vision for our Institution.

Sincerely,

Richard ]. Bookman, PhD
Vice Provost for Research

Administrative Offices (64)
1400 N3, 10th Avenue, Sufte 1200, Dominion Tower
Miami, Florida 33136
Tel; 305-243-6415 + Fax: 3052433549
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SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Laurence B, Gardner, M.ID.
Evecntive Dean for Eduearion and Policy

February 25, 2010

Mary Moore, Ph.D.
Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communication
Executive Director, Louis Calder Memorial Library

Dear Dr. Moore,

It is with great enthusiasm that on behalf of the medical cducation enterprise at the Miller School
of Medicine, [ strongly support the proposed name change for the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Infomatic to the Department of Health [nfomatic. It has become clear,
especially since your arrival, that the role of your department has become broader in support of
medical education particularly and is now focused far more on the science of medical informatics
than has been traditionally been the case.

On behalf of Undergraduate Medical Education, Graduate Medical Bducation and Postgraduate
Medical Education you have our full and unqualified support for this change.

Sincerely,

Y

Laurence B, Gardner, M.D.
Professor of Medicine
Executive Dean for Education and Policy

A UNIVERSIEYOF

LEONARD M. MILLER SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
Post Office Box 016760 (R-78) = Miami, Florida 33101
Location: 1600 N.W. 10¢h Avenue, RMSB 1145A = Miami, Florida 33136
305-243-1253 = Faxi 305-243-9060
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SWVESTER UNIVERSITY OF MEAMI

s COMERENENSIVE CANCER CENTER W[”JLER H()H(} 0 L
OnvERaTY oF MiANi ieam svsrew | of MISIL CINT

February 18, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Chair, Department of Medlcal Library and Blomedical Communications
University of Mlami Miller School of Mediclie

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Dr. Moore (Mary}):

Like you, several of our researchers have been members of the American Medieal Informatics
Association for seme time. We have watched as others have established health informatics éducattonal
and resedrch programs and obtained federal funding for those activities. While many of UM's health
informatlcs efforts have been successful, UM may not have had the same kind of natlonal presence In
health Informatics that some other academlc health sciences universitles have enjoyed. | believe that
the vislon for our Department of Health Informatics wil help UM achieve more visibility, but more
importantly, it should ultimately heip us serve patients even better.

As Chief Medical Officer of the Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center and the University of Miaml
Hospltals and Clinics, it is extremely important to make evidence-based practice nformation readily
available to cancer physicians and clirilcal researchers, | am extremely interested in electronically inking
high quality information to the electronic health record and measuting the lmpact of use of this
information in health outcomes, As you know, you and | wili soon be meeting with others warking in
health Informatics to explore potential for this type of health informatics collahoration and more.

The establishment of a Departtent for Health Inforrmatics will help belng together individuals with
sivalla¥ Interests and spur us to pursue joint projects, funding, and educational opportunities. i look
forward to a productive future that will benefit the health of the South Florida commuhity.

Sincerely yours, -

el

rtard Goodwin, M.D.
Chief Medical Officer, Sylvester/UMHC
Sylvester Professor of Gtotaryngology

W, Jarrard Goodwin, M.D,, EA.CS,
Chief Medical Officer, SylvesterfUMHC
Sylvester Professor of Otolaryngology

1475:NVY 12th Averue | Mlami, FL 33136

Ph: 305-243-4387 | Fax! 305-243-4901
josodwin@mlami.edu | wwwsylvesterorg
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February 22, 2010

Norman H. Altman, VMD, DACVP

Professor of Pathology & Microbiology and Immunology
Director, Division of Comparative Pathology

University of Miami, Miller School of Medicine

7401A Rosenstiel Medical Sclence Building

1600 NW 10 Avenue

Miami, FL. 33138

Dear Dr. Altman;

| received Information from Dr. Moore regarding the proposal for a name change for her
department to the Department of Health Informatics. | am writing to indicate my support
for this change.

We have a vibrant facuity who publish textbooks and research articles and participate in
other scholarly pursuits. The librarians af Calder have been integral as they have
provided individualized consultations on the use of new and complex databases. They
have taught about tools for conducting systematic analysis of scholarly literature and
guest lectured for our research course and faculty refreat in the past, The hew name
reflects even greater opportunities for collaborations in research and teaching in the
field of health informatics.

| am glad to support this evolution of the department.

Sincerely yours,

Sherrill H. Hayes, PhD, PT
Professor and Chair

Department of Physical Therapy, Miller School of Medicine

Department of Physical Therapy
5915 Ponce de Leon Boulevard, 5th Floor | Coral Gables, FL. 33146-2406
Phone: (305) 284-4535 | Fax: (305) 284-6128
www.pt.med.miami.edu
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February 18, 2010

Norman H. Altman, D.V.M., DAGVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council
Professor and Director '
Division of Comparative Pathology

7101 A RMSB-ROS R46

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Dr. Altmar,

Anesthesiology was one of the first disciplines in medicine to apply information technology to
help practitioners make informed decisions. For many years we have had an electronic health
record, and we are taking a leadership role in advising on the implementation of the university-
wide electronic healih record, EPIC.

| recently spoke with Dr. Mary Moore about finking decision support resources to the electronic
record, At the time, she told me of the proposal to reconfigurs the Departmerit of Medical
Library as the Department of Health Informatics, which sounded promising. | asked her fo keep
me informed, Since that time, Dr. Michael Vigoda of our department has met with her and
others who are active in health informatics, to discuss strategic planning and an advisory
council. :

| arm writing to indicate my support for renaming the Department of Medical Library to the
Department of Health Informatics. | believe this refocused department will have the potential to
bring together health informatics researchers and educators, and to give the University of Miami
the informatics presenca that it well deserves. :

With the upcoming UChart implementatioh, we are poised to begin a new era at UM where we
can use electronic data to guide research efforts as well as improving our healthcare delivery.
We enthusiastically sndorse Dr. Moore's vision of having a meeting place where researchers
and clinical facuity can focus on informatics.

Sincerely yours, / !
- ol

David A. Eubarsky, MD, MBA Michael Vigoda MD MBA
Emanuel M. Papper Professor and Chair Co-Medical Director, Clinical Informatics
&r. Associate Dean, University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

Quality, Safety, and Risk Prevention . ' . '
Assistant Vice-President for Medical Administration  Director, Center for Perioperative Informatics
Department of Anesthesiology

Department of Anesthesiology, Perioperative Medicine and Pain Management
Perioperative Medicine and Pain Management Leonard M. Miller Schoal of Medicine
Leonard M. Miller School of Medicine

Department of Anesthesiology
Perioperative Medicine and Pain Management

P.O. Box 016370 {R-370) | Miami, FL. 33101
Phone: (305) 585-7037 | Fax: (305) 5456501
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Pryciiatry & Behavioral Sdences of MEDICINE

Charles B, Nemeroff, M.D., Ph.D.
Leonard M. Miller Professor and Chairman

February 19, 2010

Dr. Norman Altman

Speaker, Medical School Council
Department of Pathology

Leonard M. Miller School of Medicine
University of Miami

Miami, Florida

Dear Dr. Altman:

I recently learned of the school-wide efforts to join together to support a Department of Health
Informatics. This is of interest to me because I am aware that at my previous institution, Emory
University, the health sciences library is also proposing a name change to Health Informatics. 1
would like to add my voice to those in favor of creating such a department with the purpose of
fostering research and educational collaboration, and making the University of Miami and the
Leonard M., Miller School of Medicine more competitive for health informatics funding.

There are currently several faculty members in the Department of Psychiatry and Behavioral
Sciences who are applying technology to their clinical and community-based research. These
include major initiatives in AIDS research, aging, mood disorders, post-traumatic stress disorder,
and drug abuse, Tt will be of considerable benefit to our faculty to have a department where they
can interact with other health informaticians and informatics researchers throughout the
University of Miami. I understand that the new department would be recruiting new faculty and

bringing some leaders in health informatics fo our campus. This will be beneficial to all.

The current Medical Library and Biomedical Communications Departin ent is well-positioned to
vecognize and support faculty members working in health informatics in diverse disciplines and
foster collaborations for new health informatics educational programs and research activities,
Miller School librarians are known to have a good track record of working beyond the confines
of what is typically considered library activity. I understand that librarians created the first
database for those affected by HIV/AIDS that directed them toward support groups, clinical trials
and new research, Currently librarians are teaching classes on clinical decision tools and
evidence-based medical resoutces. They have conducted research in telemedicine functionality
for diagnostic care, health Iiteracy and in usability of consumer healith Web resources. These are
only a fow examples of their work in informatics.

Department of Psychiatry & Behavioral Sciences
Clinical Research Building | 1120 NW 14th Sireet, Room 1455 {D-28) | Miami, FL 33136
Phr 305-243-6400 | Fax: 305-243-1619
cnemerotf@mead.miami.edu
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Dr, Norman Alfman
February 19, 2010
Page 2

Working together with other faculty members in health informatics, we should see more
innovative initiatives from this expanded department, I fully support its name change to the
Department of Health Informatics.

((aJea(5

Charles B. Nemeroff, M.D., Ph.D,
Leonard M, Miller Professor and Chairman

Sincerely,
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ommmamusvm of MEDICINE

José Szapoczntk, Ph.D.
Chalr

February 17, 2010

Mary Moote, PhD
Chalr, Department of Medical Library and Blomedical Communications
Unlversity of Miami Miller Schoot of Medlcine

Dear Dr. Moore,

As Assoclate Daan for Transiational Research and Community pevelopment and leader of University of
Miaml Clinical and Transiational Sclence institute (CTSI} Inltlative, this letter Is to express my utmast
enthustasm and support for the proposed name change from the “Department of Medical Library and
Btomedical Informatlcs” to “Department of Health Informatics”, This change Is exactly allgned with CTSI
and our unlversity-wide efforts to revolutionize the way Unlvarsity of Miam! does clinlcal and
transtational research,

rundamental to our abllity to perform cutting edge ctinical and transiational resaarch is the abiifty to
access the Information and knowledge from which we support and bulld our sclerce, and subsequently
disseminate our research findlngs, Your proposed name change to “Department of Health Informatics”
is exactly the transformation we require at the University of Miaml to reframe and re-conceptualize the
very Important sclence of developing resources, devices and methods that optimize acquisition, storage,
retrieval, and use of health and medicine Information and knowladge to dynamically support clinfcal and
translational research,

Additionally, Informatics-based resources provide the potential for coltaboration and Interconnectlvity
which the CTS! strives to cultivate. Symbolically and in practice, a library and [ts functions provide a
meeting place for inquiry which takes no preference to diselpline or department and Is a natural place
for connactions to take place, A cornerstone in ali sisslons of the Unlversity, from education to patient
care to research and communlty programs, the library pleces the patts of translational research from
hench to bedslde to community.

I support you iry this very timely change that will enabla your department to fulfitl its modernized and
Integral role In,bur medical school.

José Szalocznik, Ph.D., Professor and Chalr

Deparffent of Epidemiology and Public Health

Assodiate Dean for Translational Research & Community Development
Univérsity of Mlaml Miller School of Mediclne

pepartment of Epldemiology and Public Health | Office of the Chalr
CRB 1120 KW 14th Strest, Room 3056 { 4fam, FL 33136
Phi 305.243-8331 | Eax: 305-243-4417
mpadran@med.miaml.edu
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5 UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI
H@ﬁﬁﬂl MILLER.SCHOOL

GRIVEASITY OF NTAM HEATYH SYSTEN of MEDICINE

PRavid Seo, M.D.

Associate Professor, Division of Cardiology
blrector, Genomic Medicine Reglstry
Medical Director of Clinical Informatics

Febraary 22, 2010

Mary Moaore, PhD

Professor, Department of Library and Blomedical Communications
Executive Director, Louis Calder Memorial Library

Room 1001A Calder Libravy

University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

Miami, F. 33101

Dear Dr. Moore,

‘This letter Is written in strong support of your request to change the name of the Department
of Library and Biomedical Communications to the Department of Health Informaties, The
current name does hot reflect the true academic actlvities and potential of your department,
The name results from a serles of historical events and must be updated to match the modern
academic tealities of our Medlcal School.

Your request is timely given our recent substantial efforts to promote clinical and research
informatics on the Medical School campus. Having a Department of Informatics would provide
much needed umbrella support and homa for these actlvities. Asyou know, i am one of the
Medical Directors for Clinical Informatics and am involved in the implementation of our
enterprise-wide electronic health record. In particular, | am working on leveraging the
electronic health record for research purposes. Also, over the past three years as Director of
the Genomic Medicine Registry, my group has been enabling individuals and groups oh campus
to build enterprise level databases for tissue banking and registry studles. With the Information
collected over the past several yeats as well as the wealth of new Information made available
through the electronic health record, we are now poised to Initiate substantial informatics
research prajects. You department, particularly with the change in name, would provide a
perfect home for these actlvities.

Cardiovascular Division
1501 NW 101k Avenue, Biomedical Research Building (BRB); Sulte 351 {M-860} | hMiaral, FL 33136
Ph: 305-243-7997 | Fax; 305-243-8140
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{ strongly support the name change that you are proposing and hope to be an active researcher
in the new Department of Health Informatics.

Sincerely,

David Seo,

Associate Professor of Medicine
Cardiovascular Division

Medlcal Director of Clinical informatics
Director, Genomic Medicine Reglstry
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine
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Moore, Mary

Subject: FW: Letter of support re Department of Heath Informatics

From: Rohrer, Bradley
Sent: Wednesday, February 24, 2010 9:11 AM

To: Moore, Mary

Subject: Letter of support re Depattment of Heath Informatics

Mary,

[ definitely would be interested in supporting the change to Department of Health Informatics. 1 would be
willing to donate my own time to assist in the ongoing support of this endeavor as well as departmental
resources from Medical IT.

Most recently Medical 1T has:

1. Managed the integration of infrastructure for our acute care hospital acquisition, UMH.
2. Deployed infrastructure to implement Cerner at JMH in a vendor hosted model.
3. Deployed infrasiructure to implement Epic at UM in a client hosted model.

4, Provided support and management of havdware utilized by supercomputing services for the entire University
(CCS).

5, Provided support and management of hardware utilized by Telehealth initiatives ranging from local to
international.

Additionally, we are embarking on Identity Management and Information Lifecycle Management projects,

These strategic endeavors have to satisfy the needs of our elinical, research, academic and administrative
customers.

Medical I'Ts role at the School of Medicine offers experience that can be a beneficial resource for the
Department of [ealth Informatics to draw from,

Thank you.

Brad Rohrer
Executive director
Medical Information Technology
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February 18, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Chair, Department of Medical Library
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine
(Calder Library

1601 NW 10 Avenue

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Mary:

I was delighted to learn that you have proceeded with the establishment of a
department of health informatics thereby changing the name of the Department of
Medical Library and Biomedical Informatics to the Department of Health
Informatics. This would seem to better reflect the current academic discipline of the
faculty in your department, insofar as your department deals with the methods,
devices and resources needed to optimize the acquisition, storage, retrieval and use
of information in health and medicine. The department also provides an important
focus for integrating information based upen education, patient care, research and
community outreach, Please add my name and the Behavioral Medicine Research
Center to the list of supporters advocating a name change from Department of
Library and Medieal Communications to Department of Health Informatics. I think
that it will be helpful in our collaborations with your group and in our seeking new
NIH extramural funds.

Yours sincerely,

Noil Schneiderman, Ph.D.
James L. Knight Professor of Psychology
Medicine, Psychiatry and Behavioral Sciences,

and Biomedical Engineering
Director, University of Miami Behavioral Medicine Research Center

University of Miami Department of Psychology FEDEX Address

Behavioral Medicine Research Center Behavioral Medicine Research Program PFLIPSE Bullding, 4* Pioor, Room 408
Clinicak Rescarch Building P.0O. Box 248185 5665 Ponce de Leon Boulevard

1120 N.W. 14™ Street, Room 1517 Coral Gables, FL 33124.0751% Coral Gabies, FL 33146

Locator Code: €204 Phone: 305-284-5467 Phone: 305-284-5467

Miami, FL 33136-2107 FAX: 305-284-8331

Phione: 305-243-2050 T.Mall: nschneid@miami.cdu

FAX: 305-243-2055
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Nicholas ¥, Tsinoremas, PLD
Director, Center for Computational Spience
Professor, Department of Medielne
Professor, Depariment of Computer Science
nieinore mas@med miamb.edy

February 16, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Executive Director and Librarian Professor
Calder Medical Library

16801 N.W. 10th Avenue

Miami, FL. 33136

Dear Dr. Moore,

[ am pleased to send this letter in support of the relnvention of the Department of Medical Library
as the Department of Health informatics.

As we talked about at the recent strategic planning meeting, it Is important for the University of
Miami to have an organized presence in health informatics. This will make it possible for many
faculty members in many different departments to share ideas, tools, resources and services to
support health informatics. The NiH and NLM will be more likely to see us as competitive for
available funding for health informatics with the development of such a department. We can also
come together to establish needed certificate and continuing education programs to advance
health informatics.

| have enjoyed working together with you as we co-chair the Biomedical informatics component
of the University's Clinical and Translational Sclence appilication to the NIH. Your work in
drafting our section’s application and In creating the wireframe of the virtual CTSA have
demonstrated commitment to working with others across the medical school, the university and in
partner institutions. This respect for diverse interests will help the new department meet its
viston of collaboration.

There are many individuals for whom it would be appropriate fo seek a faculty appointment in the
Department of Health informatics. One example that comes to mind is an individual in CS who is
working on research In medical ontologies and the semantic Web. Although It is possible to find
other departments who might grant this individual a faculty appointment, the new Department of
Health Informatics would be the most logical choice for him, given the nature of his field of
research.

| look forward to working with you and the other faculty members who have already indicated their
interest in this ioint endeavor,

Sincarely,
A —
T

Nicholas Tsinoremas, PhD

swzsnyor  Center for Conipirtational Sclence
Nﬁaﬂn e Research, Bulding (CIB), Losor; C-213 + 1120 N 14th Street » Miam, Florida 33136
: " Phone: 305-243-7990 ¢ Fax: 305-243-9304
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March 2, 2010

Norman H. Altman, DVM, DAGVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Cou neil
Professor and Director

Division of Comparative Pathology

7101 A RMSB-ROS R46

Miami, FL 33136

Re: Letter of Support for conversion to Department of Health Informatics

Dear Dr. Altman,

We enjoved talking with you today. We are writing to offer our support in the conversion of the
Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications to the more inclusive and accurate
name, the Department of Health Informatics. We have read the position paper and we are in
agreement with the reasoning.

Coliaborative research centers and appointments between RSMS and the Miller School such as our
NSE NIEHS Oceans and Human Health Center at the University of Miami have been essential for us to
pursue research and teaching in our areas of proficiency. We understand how the proposed model
would be appropriate for the new depariment of Health Informatics and how such a model can foster
innovation and academic excelience across UM colleges, departments, divisions, centers and
institutes.

As you know, the University of Miami Oceans and Human Health Center is one of four Centers created
by the National Science Foundation and the National Institute of Enviconmental Health Sciences. With
its collaborators, the University of Miami Oceans and Human Health Center focuses on issues relevant
to the Southeastern US and Caribbean, as well as global Sub/Tropical areas worldwide, to integrate
interdisciplinary research between biomedical and oceanographic scientists, Oceans and Human
Health Center includes two Research Projects concerning Harmful Algal Blooms (HABs), functional
genomics, NSF-funded oceanagraphy, and remote sensing. In addition, the Center explores the
relationship between microbial indicators and human health effects in sub/tropical recreational marine
waters. To accomplish this research program in subtropicalitroplcal oceans and human health, the
Center collaborates with interdisciplinary scientists at Florida international University (FIU), NOAA
Southeast AOML, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), the Miami Dade County
Dept of Health, the University of Florida, Nova Southeastern University, and other institutions, as well
as other Oceans and Human Health Centers and researchers. We also have an actlve NSF REU
program for research for undergraduates as well as research training opportunities for graduate
students and Post Docs. The ultimate goals of the Oceans and Human Health Center of the University
of Miami are to foster innovative interdisciplinary scientific research, and to train scientists in the

4600 Rickenbacker Causeway, East Grosvenot Building # E211 Miami, FL 33149
Phi# (305) 421-4609, Fax# (305) 421-4833 http:/ /vwwiw.ssmas.miami.edu/groups/ ohh/
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hiological and oceanographic sciences concerning issues affecting the subtropical and tropical oceans,
and their human populations.

Please keep us informed about how planning progresses, as there are many opportunities for
cooperative research between our NSF NIEHS Oceans and Human Health Center, the Medical
School, REMAS, and the proposed Department of Health Informatics.

Sincerely yours,

Sincerely,

Lora E. Fleming, MD PhD MPH MSc Sharon L Smith PhD

Co Director and Professor Co Director and Professor

Dept of Epidemiology and Public Health Chair

(Miller School of Medicine) and Division of Marine Biology and
Division of Marine Biology and Fisheries Fisheries

(Rosenstiel School of Marine and Atmospheric Sciences) (Rosenstiel School of Marine and

Atmospheric Sciences)

4600 Rickenbacket Causeway, East Grosvenor Building # E211 Miami, FL 33149
Phit (305) 421-4609, Fax# (305) 421-4833 http:/ /xwww.tspas.miami.cdu/ groups/ohh/
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March 2, 2010

Mary Moote, PhD

Chalr, Department of Medical Library and
Biomedical Communications

Louts Calder Memorlal Library

University of Miami School of Medicine

P.0. Box 016950 {R950)

Miami, FL 33101

Dear Dr, Moore:

It Is with great pleasure that | lend my support to the proposed name change from the “Department of
Medical Library and Biomedical Informatics” to “Department of Heaith Informatics,”

The Health Economics Research Group has collaborations with several colteagues at the School of
Medicine and we feel that this change will expand the potential for these collahorations. in additlon,
the establishment of such a department is very important to the University because of the recent
NIH/HHS initiatives in health informatics. 1tis evident that the University must take steps to improve its
position relating to health information technology.

| am enthustastic about the opportunities that such a department would provide to the University of
Miami and that will help your department to fulfili its modernized and integral role within the University
comimunity.

Sincerely,

@’)}U@wﬂ T sk

Michael T. French, PhD
professor of Health Economics
Diractor, Health Economics Research Group

Sociology Research Center
5665 Ponce de Ledn Boulevard
Flipse Building, 1% Eloor
Coral Gables, Florida 331460719
Office: 305-284-6176
Fax: 305-284-5716
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Moore, Mary

From: Huseyin Kocak [hk@cs.miami.edu]

Sent: Monday, February 22, 2010 2:65 PM

To: Moore, Mary

Subject: Re: Opporiunitiss for collaboration? UM Milter School Department of Heath Informatics

proposal

Dear Dr. Moore:

I am sorry for not responding sooner; I was away at a conference.
I am, of course, very much in support of the proposed naine change.

Health Informatics is an important fast-moving area with strong tles to computer science.

department would welcome the opportunity to forge strong new ties with your department.
Please let me know iFf I can be of any further assistance.

Regards,
Huseyin Kocak

Professor and Chailr
Department of Computer Science.

Our
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COLLBEGE OR ENGINEERING

Mary Moore, PhD

Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
Louis Calder Memorial Library

University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

PO Box 016950 (R-950)

Miami Fl 33101

February 12, 2010
Dear Dr. Moore,

As the Chair of the department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, I am glad to
support the name change of your department to the Department of Health
Informatics.

As you know, the College of Engineering has had many productive partnerships.
Our faculty collaborate on biomedical research projects with colleagues at the
School of Medicine and is represented on the Biomedical Informatics Compounent
Advisory Panel of the Clinical and Translational Science initiative, co-chaired by Dr.
Tsinoremas and you.

I, personally have been active in the area of biometrics: face recognition, ear
recognition and human recognition from dental X-ray images. This research has
been funded by NSF, NIj and DOD. I collaborate with the School of Nursing and
Psychology and this new collaboration with the Department of Health Informatics
holds much promise.

[ would be glad to serve in an advisory role regarding collaborative efforts with the
new Department of Health Informatics.

Best regards, {

Dr. Mohamed Abdel-Mottaleb

Professor and Chairman

Department of Blectrical & Computer Engineering
University of Miami

1251 Memorial Dr,

Coral Gables, FL. 33146

Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering * P.O. Box 248294 + Coral Gables, Florida 33124-0640
Phone: 305-284-3201 ¢ Fax: 305-284-4044
R-mail: ece.deptum@mizmicdu * Web: www.miami.edufece
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UNIVERSITY OF MIAMI

SCHOOL of NURSING
& HEALTH STUDIES

Mailing Address Phone; 305-284-3666
PO. Box 248153 Fax: 305-284-5686
Coral Gables, FL 33124-3850 miamledu/sonhs

Mary Moors, PhD

Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

Calder Library Administration

University of Miami -Miller School of Medicine

1601 NW 10 Avenue, Room 1001

Loc# R950

Miami, FL 33136

Feb. 18, 2009

Dear Dr. Moore,

It is with great pleasure that | support the proposed name change for the Depariment of
Medical Library & Biomedical Informatics to the Department of Health Informatics. With the
continued changes in health technology and the need to reflect the importance of our
collaborative efforts, the proposed name change for the department is consistent with the
changes that reflect the integration of the health sciences. | fully support you and your facuity
efforts,

Sincerely, N
D fu. KW\Q(@)M

Denise M. Korniewicz Ph.D, RN, FAAN
Professor & Sr. Associate Dean for Research
University of Miami

School of Nursing & Health Studies

PO BOX 248153

Coral Gables, Fl. 33124-3850

Ph: 305-284-8347

Fax: 305-284-4221

Mobile: 786-209-0741
dkorniewicz@miami.edu
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HETHICS PROGRAMS

Arsht Ethics Initiatlves
Blocthics Program . February 19,2010

Business Ethics Program
Pan American Bloethics Initiative

Mary Moove, Ph.D.
Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

Dear Dr. Moore,

The University of Miami Miller School of Medicine has for decades adopted a wise and
progressive stance toward the role of health information technology in medical and scientific
education and in clinical practice and rescarch.

Recent developments — not least the extracrdinary emphasis assigned to health informatics as
part of the American Reinvestment and Recovery Act (ARRA) and the Health Information
Technology for Economic and Clinical Health (HITECH) Act — make cleat that UM must take a
number of steps to maintain and improve its position related to health information technology.

The renaming of our library fo the “Department of Health Informatics” and, morecover,
supporting this entity to assume a leadership role in education, patient care and research seem to
me to be essential to this process.

As you know, UM has long been recognized as a leader in addressing ethical, legal and social
issues related {o health information technology, and so 1 hope to be forgiven for urging that these
issues be given appropriate prominence in the evolution of our new department. You know you
can count on me and the Ethics Programs to ensure we retain our leadership role in this
important part of health informatics.

In sum, 1 enthusiastically support the name change and associated measutes to ensure a strong
and vibrant department. Please let me know how I can contribute to the process.

Sincerely,

Kenneth W. Goodman, Ph,D.

Fellow, Ametican College of Medical Informatics ‘
Professor of Medicine

Director, Bioethics Program

Chair, Ethics Committee, American Medical Informatics Association

PO, Box 016960 (M-825) + Miaml, FL 23101 « Tel: 305-243-5723 + Tax: 303-245-6416
Bmail: ethics@miami.edu hetp/fwwwmlaml.edu/cthics
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March 2, 2010

Norman H. Altman, DVM, DACVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council
Professor and Director

Division of Comparative Pathology

7101 A RMSB-ROS R46

Miami, FL 33136

Mary Moors, PhD

Librarian Professor and Chair

Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
R-950 Calder Medical Library

University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Dris. Altman and Moore:

1 am writing to convey support for the proposed Department of Health Informatics, The
position paper is intriguing and presents a sirong case for a new Department. In
Geography, we have a deep appteciation for the management and analysis of large spatial
data sets. Our experience has led to successful collaborations between Geography and the
Miller School in the area of GIS and vector-borne diseases. The proposed Department of
Health Informatics to will help to promote further collaboration and has great promise.

I hope you will consider inviting an expert working in GIS and medicine to the strategic
planning session for the new department, 1 look forward to talking with you further about
possible collaborative projects.

1 wish you the best with your proposal.

Sincerely yours,

neilly

Douglas Fuller
Chalr, Geography and Reglonal Studies

Depastment of Geography and Regional Studies
Antonio Ferré Building
1000 Memorial Dsive, Rm. 211
P.0. Box 248067
Coral Gables, FL 331242221
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March 1, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Executive Director and Librarian Professor
Calder Medical Library

University of Miamt - Miller School of Medicine
1601 NW 10th Avenue

Miami, FL. 33136

Dear Dr. Moore,

I am pleased to add my support of the renaming of the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Communications to the Department of Health Informatics.
This name change is timely and reflects recent and significant efforts to promote
clinical and research informatics within the University's Medical School.

Additionally, the proposed name, Department of Health Informatics, lends credence
to the vision for the future of this department and more accurately reflects this
discipline's current status, It is critical that we continue to move forward with the
ability to access information and knowledge as it relates to the building of the
sciences, while also providing the increased potential for informatics-based
resources to allow for more broad interconnectivity and collaboration. This is the
responsibility of the Medical School's library system and I agree that the name
change is supportive of this effort.

[ wholeheartedly support this timely change that will enable your department to
move toward the future,

Sincerely,

—t

f“(ZW/C fé;?w 4 -

Roni Avissar
Professor and Dean
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March 8, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Chair, Department of Medical Library and Biomedical Communications
Louis Calder Memorial Library

University of Miami Miller School of Medicine

P.O. Box 016950 (R-950)

Miamil, Florida 33101

Dear Dr. Moors,

it is with great pleasure and enthusiasm that | write this letter lending my full support for the proposed
name change from the “Department of Medical Library and Blomedical Informatics” to “Department of
Health Informatics”. This change is fundamental to building our research, in obtaining new NIH
extramural funds, as well as In the dissemination of Information to a broader scope of faculty and
researchers working in health informatics.

As the University's Vice Provost for Technology Advancement and Vice President of Special Programs
and Resource Strategy, | am responsible for technology transfer as the Director of UM Innovation. In
this role, | can appreciate the necessity of providing adequate access to resources that will optimize the
acquisition of health and medical information; thereby, facilitating the success of our goals which
include the assurance that scientific and technological developments are accessible to a wider range of
users who can then further develop and exploit the information Into new technology of products,
processes, applications, materials or services., Additionally, this initiative will promote Interdisciplinary
and university-wide callaboration, facilitating the propagation and development of innovative research
and technology transfer.

Be assured that you can count on ny continued support upon the approval of the proposal, and | look
forward to assisting with the strategic planning effort for your new department,

Sincerely,

Bart Chernow, M.D., MACP

20. Box 016098 (R-630) | Miami, FL 33101
1150 NW 14th Street, Suite 310 | Miami, FL 33736
Ph: 305-243-2738 | Fax: 305-243-4470
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Moore, Mary
To: Moore, Mary
Subjeet: FW: Dept of Health Informattcs - support letter?

From: Jaffer, Amir

Sent: Monday, March 08, 2010 12:49 PM

To: Moore, Mary

Cc! Moro, Marla T.

Subject; RE: Dept of Health Informatics - support letter?

HI Mary,
| would support this proposed change and would like to be Iinvolved in the strategic planning of such a department.
tet me know how | can help.

Thanks

Amir
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March 1, 2010

Mary Moore, PhD

Executive Director and Librarian Professor
Calder Medical Library

University of Miawmi - Miller School of Medicine
1601 NW 10th Avenue

Miami, FL 33136

Dear Dr. Moore,

{ am pleased to add my support of the renaming of the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Communications to the Department of Health Informatics.
This name change is timely and reflects recent and significant efforts to promote
clinical and research informatics within the University's Medical School.

Additionally, the proposed name, Department of Health Informatics, lends credence
to the vision for the future of this department and more accurately reflects this
discipline's current status, It is critical that we continue to move forward with the
ability to access information and knowledge as it relates to the building of the
sciences, while also providing the increased potential for informatics-based
resources to allow for more broad interconnectivity and collaboration. This is the
responsibility of the Medical School's library system and I agree that the name
change is supportive of this effort,

[ wholeheartedly support this timely change that will enable your department to
move toward the future.

Sincerely,
g -
,-' ., o
F% ,Q?fm 4

Roni Avissar
Professor and Dean
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March 11, 2010

Norman H. Altman, V.M.D,, DACVP
Speaker, Medical School Faculty Council
Professor and Director

Division of Comparative Pathology

Dear Dr. Altman -

After having reviewed the proposal for changing the name of the Department of Medical
Library and Biomedical Communications to the Department of Health Informatics, I can say
that I support that change. The name change reflects current and future directions in
health informatics. This change, and the direction it portends, should further efforts at
building meaningful relationship within the University of Miami and provide even more
opportunities for collaboration in research and education. | enthusiastically support this
action.

Sincerely,

(Qt.p b e

Robert K. Cowen
Associate Dean for Research
Professor and Maytag Chair in Ichthyology

Rosenstiel School of Marine and Atmospherlc Sclence
4600 Rickenbacker Causeway
Miam, FL, 33149-1098 USA
Telephone: (305} 421-4182
Facshnile: (305) 421-4600




